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1. The Secretariat has received a note verbale dated 30 September 2019 from the Permanent 
Mission of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland to the IAEA in the enclosures of 
which the Government, in keeping with its commitment under the Guidelines for the Management of 
Plutonium (contained in INFCIRC/5491 of 16 March 1998 and hereinafter referred to as the 
“Guidelines”), and in accordance with Annexes B and C of the Guidelines, has made available annual 
figures for holdings of civil unirradiated plutonium and the estimated amounts of plutonium contained 
in spent civil reactor fuel as of 31 December 2018. 

2. The Government of the United Kingdom has also made available a statement of its annual 
figures for holdings of civil high enriched uranium and civil depleted, natural and low enriched 
uranium in the civil nuclear fuel cycle as of 31 December 2018. 

3. In light of the request expressed by the Government of the United Kingdom in its note verbale 
of 1 December 1997 concerning its policies regarding the management of plutonium (INFCIRC/549 of 
16 March 1998) and in its note verbale of 30 September 2019, the note verbale and the enclosures 
therewith are attached for the information of all Member States. 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
1 A modification to this document was issued on 17 August 2009 (INFCIRC/549/Mod.1). 
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Note Verbale 63/19

The Permanent Mission of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland to the
United Nations and the International Organisations in Vienna presents its compliments to the
Acting Director-General of the International Atomic Energy Agency and has the honour to
refer to its Note Verbale No 001/97 of 1 December 1997, enclosing Guidelines specifying the
policies that the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland
has decided to apply to the management of plutonium.

In addition, that communication recognised the sensitivity of high-enriched uranium and the
need to manage stocks of such material with the same sense of responsibility as the
plutonium covered by the Guidelines.

In keeping with the United Kingdom's commitment under the Guidelines to make available
annually information on its national holdings of civil unirradiated plutonium and of plutonium
contained in spent civil reactor fuel, the Government of the United Kingdom encloses with
this Note, the figures for the United Kingdom's holdings as at 31 December 2018. These are
set out in accordance with Annexes B and C of the Guidelines. The Government of the
United Kingdom also encloses with this Note a statement of the United Kingdom's national
holdings of civil high-enriched uranium and civil depleted, natural and low enriched uranium
(DNLEU) in the civil nuclear fuel cycle as at 31 December 2018.

The Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland requests the
Acting Director-General of the International Atomic Energy Agency to circulate this Note and
its attachment to all Member States for their information.

The Permanent Mission of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland avails
itself of this opportunity to renew to the Acting Director-General of the International Atomic
Energy Agency the assurances of its highest consideration.
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